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        “Learn, Love and Respect Through Jesus”		St Francis of Assisi
      CATHOLIC ACADEMY TRUST

Friday 25th April 2025
Year 5/6 Curriculum Letter-Summer 2025
Dear Parents,
Welcome back to the Summer Term! I hope everyone had a lovely Easter break. 
This term staffing remains the same, with Mr Booth teaching Tuesday and Thursday mornings to cover my time out of class and Mrs Hennessy as the class TA.
We have a busy term ahead: here is an overview of our curriculum for this term…
	RE
	Catholic Social Teaching-Dignity of Workers (Summer 1), Dignity (Summer 2). Our two main topics this term are ‘Life in the Risen Jesus’ (resurrection, Pentecost, the power of prayer, the rosary) and ‘Called to Serve’ (Sacraments-Confirmation, Marriage, Holy Orders; serving the vulnerable in society). We will also spend some time studying the Sikh faith. 

We have a prayer service with Father John on Thursday 12th June at 2:45pm, and would be delighted if parents could join us

	Maths
	Y5 Decimals; Negative Numbers; Converting Units; Volume.
Y6 Revision of core topics for SATs; themed topics and problem solving

	English
	Writing to persuade: Advocacy Campaign (I Have the Right); Entertain: Narrative (Skellig); Poetry: Advocacy Ballads (Be the Change); Entertain: Narrative (Macbeth)

	Science
	Engineering: Types of force; Sir Isaac Newton; Mechanisms

	History
	Journeys-What makes people go on a journey? We will explore the question of why people go on a journey and look at five very different types of journey in depth. The journeys selected span from the Tudor period to those undertaken today by refugees. The children begin by studying the voyages of Walter Raleigh, then the voyage of the Irish 3rd class passengers on the Titanic, before learning about the Kindertransport in World War Two and the voyage of the Empire Windrush. Finally, we will examine why refugees make dangerous journeys today.

	Computing
	Year 5: Summer 1-Creating Media: Creating images in a drawing program by using layers and groups of objects. Summer 2- Programming B: Exploring selection in programming to design and code an interactive quiz.
Year 6: Summer 1-Creating Media: 3D Modelling. Planning, developing and evaluating 3D computer models of physical objects using Tinkercad. Summer 2-Programming B: Designing and coding a project that captures inputs from a physical device. 

	Art
	Landscapes and perspectives-exploring the work of Henry Moore. We are currently in the process of arranging a trip to the Henry Moore Foundation. Details will follow soon. 

	D&T
	Sewing and embroidery -creating tapestries linked to journeys. 

	PSHE
	In the Summer Term, we switch to our Catholic RSHE programme, Ten:Ten Life to the Full.
Summer 1: Created to Love Others: Peer Pressure, Cyberbullying, Sharing Online, Types of Abuse (FGM)
Summer 2: Me, My Body, My Health; Gifts and Talents; Girl’s Bodies; Boy’s Bodies; Spots and Sleep; Making Babies; Menstruation 
*An opportunity will be provided for parents to view our Sex Education resources before delivery. Details to follow. 

	PE
	Summer 1: Tennis, Rounders
Summer 2: Throwing and Jumping, Sports Day Preparation
*Our PE days will continue to be Thursdays and Fridays. 
There will also be Forest School sessions after SATs.

	French
	Healthy Living; Me in the World (Mrs K Clark)

	Music
	Dancing in the Street-Motown; The Orchestra (Mrs Goode)

Performance Practice-Summer Play



As you know, Year 6 will be taking their SATs tests during the week of 12th May. Year 5 will also sit their end of term assessments the same week. During the afternoons of that week, our Summer Play (which has yet to be revealed!) will be shared with the children, and parts allocated. We will then commence rehearsals and look forward to sharing our performance with you in July!
As you will see from the diary dates, there will be a number of other exciting events in the second half of the summer term including our annual Sports Day, transition sessions and leavers’ events. 
I look forward to continuing to work with you all throughout this term. Please do not hesitate to get in touch should you need anything.
Kind Regards,
Mrs W Clark
Assistant Head
High Street, Puckeridge, Herts SG11 1RZ
Tel: 01920 821450 / Email: admin@stcanterbury.herts.sch.uk
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